
Your Parish Council Update - November 2021

If you have any issues or priorities, you would like the Council to consider, please raise with the Chairman or the Clerk. 
A full copy of October’s meeting can be viewed on the Parish Council website - https://www.broadchalkeparishcouncil.com    

Village Flagpole
Mr Littlemore on behalf of the PCC talked about the need to relocate the flagpole from All Saints church due to health and safety and access concerns. Several possible sites were mentioned including the churchyard, war memorial, the village green, the gable of the village hall and in the church car park.
The Council expressed the view that ideally the flagpole should be located on a high point, visible from all parts of the village. One thought could be relocation onto the external aspect of the church tower with a pulley operated from ground level.
The Council to consider further at its November meeting and revert to the PCC.

Matters Arising from the September 2021 Minutes.
The Clerk advised that an application has been made to Wiltshire Council for funding towards a replacement fingerpost at the junction of South Street/Causeway.

Report from Wiltshire Councillor Nabil Najjar.
See full minutes on website 

Neighbourhood Plan actions
Low Lane Footpath: The Clerk advised the Meeting of communications with interested parties. It had not yet been possible to arrange a further site visit to consider the NP Teams views and weight of opinion about pathway improvements, once this has taken place the Council will further consider.

Parish Council Priorities.
Mrs Richter supplied an update on Wiltshire Council’s Climate Change Strategy consultation that ends this week and encouraged the Council to respond individually.
Mr Carter reported on his work with Cranborne Chase AONB on the Crystal Clear Ebble and the survey app. An article will be in the Broad Sheet next month.
The Clerk reported on the International Dark Skies work following the event in August at the Sports Centre and as a Dark Skies Custodian, one task is to take regular darkness readings to plot and demonstrate improvements over coming years. A mini campaign has also been coordinated across Parish Councils encouraging greater awareness of poor lighting. 
Councillors were encouraged to complete the yearly footpaths surveys.
Mr Cave-Gibbs updated on the position on playground repairs.





Budget for 2022/2023
The first draft of requirements for 2022 2023 was presented for Council discussion.
The Chairman reminded the meeting on the work over the last couple of years to build a budget that fully reflect the costs that the Council incurs on behalf of Broad Chalke and in discharging parish council responsibilities.
The Clerk would like the Council to consider and finalise a budget by its December meeting.

Finance Report
Balance at Lloyds Bank £13,433.17.
Payments since last meeting made for grounds maintenance.
The Clerk advised the repairs undertaken to the bus shelter by the Hub and these had been done by Mr Robert Page for no charge. It was agreed that a small thank you gift should be bought to show the Council’s appreciation.

Remembrance Sunday
The Church’s plans had not been finalised but an update will be provided in the Broadsheet.
 
Planning applications
In considering the applications against the newly adopted Neighbourhood Plan:
PL/2021/09440 Orchard Bank, South Street. No objection
PL/2021/09003 Meadowsweet, South Street. No objection.
Details of these applications can be viewed online via the Wiltshire Council Portal https://development.wiltshire.gov.uk/pr/s/ 

Future Parish Council Meetings – 10th November at 7pm in the Village Hall
 
Contact Details: 
Tom Hitchings (Council Chairman): Tomhitchingsbroadchalke@gmail.com    
Chris Rothwell (Parish Clerk): Clerkbroadchalke@gmail.com  
Simon Dawes (Social Media & Publicity): sdawesbroadchalke@gmail.com   
Parish Council social media: 
WebPage: https://www.broadchalkeparishcouncil.com  
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/BroadChalkePC/  
Twitter: @BroadChalkePC  
